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April 28, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Gossett:

The enclosed report responds to Proviso 1 in Section 18 of the 2011 Adopted Budget, Ordinance 16984, which directed the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB) to prepare a report on changes to contempt of court public defense staffing made in the 2011 Adopted Budget and implemented in January 2011.  
During the Council phase of the 2011 budget process, defense contractors suggested that the County could save money on public defense for child support enforcement contempt of court cases by changing the public defense staffing and payment model for these cases.  The net effect of these changes was savings of $1.5 million in 2011 and a reduction in the number of attorneys devoted to contempt of court defense from seven to three.  Given the County’s present fiscal condition, these savings are welcome, and I thank the contractors for their creativity and flexibility in finding savings and efficiencies in the public defense system.  At the same time, the significant reduction in defense attorney staffing raises questions about whether the County can continue to provide high-quality public defense to contempt of court respondents and thus maintain its commitment to ensure the availability of public defenders to those who need them, as outlined in the King County Strategic Plan.  
Based on roughly three months of experience with the new defense staffing model, the proviso work group, which included representatives from all agencies involved in contempt of court calendars, concluded that the new model is working well, although defense attorneys are experiencing some stress.  This report provides detail on the measures the workgroup identified to assess whether or not the staffing model was working and establishes a process through which defense contract agencies can alert PSB and the Office of the Public Defender (OPD) should  the contempt of court defense staffing level prove insufficient in the future. 
King County employees spent an estimated total of 138 hours responding to this proviso, representing a cost of approximately $8700.  In addition, managers from Northwest Defenders Association, Society of Counsel Representing Accused Persons, and Associated Counsel for the Accused spent time assisting in the preparation of this report. 
If you have any questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9727.

Sincerely,
Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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